
CCD News   
Next CCD Class for 1st, 4th, and 5th graders – 

Wednesday, October 21, 2020  
Next CCD Class for 2nd graders – 

Sunday, October 25, 2020 at 4:00 p.m. 

 
Menopause Information Session. Michele Chambers, CFCP, 
will be speaking about the health, hormonal, and charting 
implications of menopause on October 26th at 7 pm at the 
John XXIII Diocesan Center. The event will also be held 
virtually. Event is free, pre-registration requested 
at https://lincolndiocese.regfox.com/menopause  Question
s, please call the NFP Office at 402-473-0630 or 
email naturalfamilyplanning@cdolinc.net 

 
All Soul’s Day and All Saint’s Day are over a weekend 
this year so no extra Masses are scheduled.  Masses 
will be as normal… 

• Saturday, October 31st – 4pm at St. Ann’s 

• Sunday, November 1st- 9am at St. Ann’s 

• Sunday, November 1st- 11am at Sacred Heart 

In your mailed envelopes, you should have an 
envelope to add your deceased loved ones to the All 
Soul’s Day prayer list.  Please fill that out and turn in, 
and their names will be added to those we are praying 
for on All Soul’s Day.  If you would also like a separate 
Mass said for any of your deceased loved ones, please 
include a $10 stipend per Mass.  You may request a 
certain date, as long as it is available, that date will be 
scheduled for you.  There are also envelopes in the 
vestibule for use. 

Matrimony: A calling to forgive!  “Mercy is the force 
that reawakens us to new life and instills in us the 
courage to look to the future with hope.” 
Retrouvaille offers a welcoming and loving space to 
couples who have been living with the misery of a 
failing marriage. Retrouvaille offers hope: hope that it 
is not too late, hope of a different and better marriage. 
Retrouvaille helps couples to show each other mercy 
through the opportunities it provides to listen, to 
forgive, to be reconciled and to move into their futures 
believing that God loves them and with His help and 
their efforts, their marriages can be healed and 
restored. Retrouvaille provides help for marriage 
problems/difficulties/crises. For more information 
about a Virtual Retrouvaille Weekend program. 
October 22-25 2020 to register call 1-800-470-2230 or 
www.helpourmarriage.org, www.retrouvaille.org  

 
We need your input!  Adams County Communities for 
Kids is asking individuals to complete a survey to better 
understand the importance of high-quality childcare 
and educational programs within our county. The 
survey should only take about 8 to 10 minutes to 
complete, and we encourage anyone who lives or 
works in Adams County, with or without young 
children, to complete the survey. We need and value 
input from across the entire county! Thank you in 
advance for sharing the survey and influencing others 
to complete the survey in October. Together we will 
make our community stronger! 
 https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/AdamsCountyC4K 

 
 
 

Sacred Heart Catholic Church 

 
29th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 

October 18, 2020 
100 W Pine Street 

Kenesaw, NE  68956 

 
Parish Mailing Address: 

P O Box 407, Doniphan NE  68832 
Office:  402-845-2707; Rectory:  402-845-4477 

Father’s Phone: 402-326-5168 
e-mail address:  stanns@cdolinc.net 

www.sacredheartkenesaw.org 
Office Hours Mon. – Thurs. 8:15-11 am 

Pastor:  Fr. Adam M. Sughroue 

CONFESSIONS: 1st Wed. of Month, November 4th at 3:00 p.m. 
 

MASS SCHEDULE AND INTENTIONS 

Sunday, October 25, 2020  11:00 am Catherine Osterbehr+ 
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STEWARDSHIP: (10-11-2020)  
                
Adult              $560.00       Weekly Budget                    $682.31 

Plate                $50.00              YTD Budget             $10,234.65 

Children     $0.00            YTD Actual                 $11,481.70 

     YTD Surplus/(Shortfall)   $1,247.05    
Maintenance Fund:$25.00 

TOTAL:              $635.00 

 
Thank you for your donations! 

 
 

 
 

Please consider having a Mass celebrated 
for someone you love, living or deceased.  
There is no greater gift!  Envelopes can be 

found on the back table for your request.  The 
customary offering for a Mass in the Diocese of 
Lincoln is $10 however, Fr. Sughroue will gladly 
offer Mass without an offering. 
 
 
 

Please pray for the seminarians and 
the sick parishioners of  

Sacred Heart and St. Ann 
 
Seminarian of the week: Ranil John 

Weerrackoon from St. Thomas in  Lincoln. He is 
currently a seminarian at Mount St. Mary  
Seminary.  

 

Parishioners needing prayers: Evelyn Volesky, 

Cheri Strunk, Albert Hemberger, Vernon Schuster, 
Sheri Hollister, Elaine Caraway, Scott Wiltfong, 
Amy Wright, and Lawrence Kroeger. 

 
Annual Pro-Life Diaper Drive 

 This drive has been a very successful 
project of the LDCCW in helping 
the women, who chose to give 
birth to their baby, assistance by 

providing diapers.  Please help us to collect 
diapers for newborn and older babies to be 
taken to the Pregnancy Centers in the 
Lincoln Diocese, Catholic Social Services, and 
Gianna Women’s Homes in Lincoln and 
Hastings.  There is a collection box for the 
diapers in the vestibule.   

Bishop’s Appeal for Vocation Pledge Appeal 
Bishop’s Appeal for Vocation Pledge cards were 
mailed out to you. Parishioners that gave to the 
collection in the past should have received a 
pledge card.  If you did not receive a pledge card 
but would like to give to the Appeal, please email  
the office at stanns@cdolinc.net or call at           
402-845-2707. There are blank pledge cards 
available.  Please, do not return these to the 
office.  In the mailing, there is a return envelope 
that sends it straight to the Diocese.  Make the 
checks out to: Bishop’s Appeal for Vocation.  If 
you have any questions, please contact the office.  
Thank you for your consideration. 
 

Sacred Pilgrimages for 2021: Better times are coming 
in 2021, so plan to enjoy them on a spiritual 
pilgrimage. Three trips are offered. First is “Alpine 
Europe” from April 12-22, visiting the breath-taking 
beauty of Southern Germany, Switzerland and Austria, 
also known as the land of “The Sound of Music.” The 
second is a pilgrimage to “Poland & Eastern Europe” 
July 26-August 6th, visiting the birthplace of Saint John 
Paul II, the Shrine of Divine Mercy, the Nazi death 
camp Auschwitz and so much more. The third trip will 
take us to “Ireland” from November 8-18, 2021. Enjoy 
hearty Irish laughter with their song and dance, ancient 
stone walls, flowering hedgerows and thatched-roofed 
cottages! Mass daily in great Churches and Cathedrals 
along the way.  For a brochure, contact Fr. Dan 
Guenther, St. Mary’s Parish, 311 –4thStreet North, 
Humboldt, Iowa 50548 or call 712-899-6870. 

 
 

Sunday – October 18, 2020  

Ministry Assignments  
Reader Jill Kimle 

Sunday – October 25, 2020 

Ministry Assignments 
Reader Matt Hurt 
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